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December 1, 2016 

The Honorable Mark D. Obenshain 
Chairman, Committee for Courts of Justice 
Senate of Virginia 

The Honorable Charles W. Carrico, Sr. 
Chairman, Transportation Committee 
Senate of Virginia 

The Honorable David B. Alba 
Chairman, Committee for Courts of Justice 
Virginia House of Delegates 

The Honorable Ronald A. Villanueva 
Chairman, Transportation Committee 
Virginia House of Delegates 

Re: Progress Report on Implementation of Senate Bill 1411 (2015) 
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Dear Chairman Obenshain, Chairman Carrico, Chairman Alba, and Chairman Villanueva: 

With the passage of SB 1411 in the 2015 legislative session, the Department of Motor 
Vehicles (DMV) and the Office of the Executive Secretary of the Supreme Court of Virginia 
(OES) entered into a partnership to assist in the development of technology that would allow 
DMV to receive payment in full of any delinquent court fines and costs. In accordance with the 
requirements of Senate Bill 1411 (2015) and Acts of Assembly Chapter 228 (2015), we submit to 
you this report of our progress. 

The efforts of the last calendar year were devoted to using available resources most 
effectively. As of October 2016, OES, DMV, and Virginia Interactive (VI) successfully achieved 
full review, approval and execution of necessary contracts. VI will be responsible for providing 
the online payment platform and developing the system connections that will allow DMV to 
query information to determine the delinquent amount owed by customers who come to DMV 
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Customer Service Centers with a suspended license and delinquent court fines and fees. OES 
has worked with VI to identify, document, and begin development of the services needed to 
support this process. The services developed will be ready for integration planning with DMV 
systems in January of 2017. DMV has assigned IT resources for joint planning and all partners 
are prepared to begin documenting IT integration requirements later this month. We anticipate 
implementing the agreed solution by fall of 2017. 

Executive Secretary 
Supreme Court of Virginia 

Commissioner 
Department of Motor Vehicles 


